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Report on the SCET Yoga Club's 'Setu Sadhana' Initiative 

Introduction 

The SCET Yoga Club has recently launched a commendable initiative under its 'Setu Sadhana' 

program, aimed at spreading joy and appreciation during the festive season of Diwali and the New 

Year. This effort highlights the importance of recognizing and honoring the hard work of our 

housekeeping and security staff, who play an essential role in maintaining the campus environment. 

 

Event Overview 

In a heartwarming gesture, the Yoga Club organized the distribution of sweets to approximately 88 

housekeeping and security staff members. This initiative not only celebrated the festive spirit of 

Diwali but also served as a meaningful acknowledgment of the dedication and effort put forth by 

these staff members throughout the year. 

Support from the Community 

The success of this initiative was bolstered by the generous monetary contributions from various 

members of the institute's staff. This collective spirit of gratitude and giving showcases the strong 

sense of community within SCET, reinforcing the idea that every member's contribution is valued. 

  

Faculty members partcicipation 
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Impact of the Initiative 

The distribution of sweets brought smiles and joy to the recipients, making this Diwali a little 

brighter for them. Such gestures foster a sense of belonging and appreciation, enhancing the overall 

morale within the campus community. 
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Conclusion 

The 'Setu Sadhana' program reflects the core values of compassion and community spirit at SCET. 

Initiatives like these not only celebrate festive occasions but also strengthen the bonds within our 

campus community, ensuring that everyone feels appreciated and recognized for their hard work. 
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